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IATA Special Industry Notif May 9th, 2025

CHANGE OF LOCATION CODE (FRU) MANAS INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT

Dear All, 

This special notification is to notify that a poll was circulated on the 7th of April, 2025 to 
change the currently assigned location code (FRU) - MANAS INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT - for 
location code (BSZ), in line with Paragraph 9.1 of IATA Resolution 763.

The result of the poll of airlines operating air transport services at this airport was:

7 airlines in favor;

4 airlines against;

As per the provisions of IATA Resolution 763, a simple majority of those airlines responding to 

the poll (with non-responses and abstentions not counting in the poll) is required to proceed with 
the change.

The airport authorities of Manas International Airport (FRU) have previously confirmed their 
support for the proposal. 

With the above majority in favor of the proposal, IATA confirms that the change has been 
accepted and will become effective on the 9th of August, 2025, according 
to Resolution 763, Section 4, paragraph 4.3.2 "establish an implementation date for a 
change of location identifier that normally shall not be less than ninety (90) days from the 
date of the notice to be issued by A4A and IATA".

Best Regards, 

Carmen A. Sanchez
Senior Manager, Coding 
IATA Global Delivery Center  

Email: sanchezc@iata.org

International Air Transport Association 

Paseo de la Castellana, 95, 28046 Madrid, Spain 
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